
 

MEMO 
 
 
To: Legislative Committee 

From: City Attorney, Tim Greenwood 

Date: August 13, 2024 

Re: St. Mary’s Place Parking Ordinance and Sullivan Bus Parking 

 

 
 
Background Information: 
At the August 5, 2024, Public Protection and Safety Committee meeting the committee 
approved a “Proposed No-Parking on the northside of St. Mary’s Place – Sullivan Ave to 
Hendricks Ave” and directed the City Attorney to draft an ordinance to restrict parking on the 
north side of St. Mary’s Place between Sullivan Avenue and Hendricks Avenue.  The 
Ordinance creates a no parking zone in that area between 7:00am and 4:00pm, except 
Saturdays, Sundays, and holidays.  The proposed Ordinance also removes restricted parking 
for school bus loading and unloading zones from Sullivan Avenue directly in front of Electa 
Quinney Elementary School. 
 
Strategic Plan: 
This recommendation is for the safety and wellbeing of pedestrians and traffic navigating 
this intersection during busy time periods and especially school children at drop-off and 
pick-up times. 
 
Budget: 
Minor expense for paint and signage. 
 
Staff Recommended Action: 
Approve the proposed ordinance to repeal and replace Section 7.12 Parking Regulations 
within the municipal code. 


